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               November 19, 2019
Department of Planning and Building

Town of McCordsville


Project:

PC-19-018, Weavers Landing, Amenity Area
Petitioner: 

Westport Homes
Request:
Petitioner is seeking approval of the Development Plan for the Weavers Landing Amenity Area 
Staff Review:
The Amenity Area features two (2) pools (baby & standard), a pool-house, parking, and playground.  The Area is located immediately southeast of the entrance on CR 700W (Carroll Rd).

Subject Property Zoning


The property is zoned Weavers Landing PUD.

Infrastructure


The Amenity Area is located within Common Area A and will be accessed from a vehicular entrance onto Birmingham Lane and the internal sidewalk system.   Stormwater detention for the impervious surface included in this project is addressed by the master stormwater system for the overall project.  Sanitary sewer service will be provided by the Town, and water service will be provided by Citizen’s Energy Group.  

Development Standards


The Weavers Landing PUD includes its own Development Standards:
Setbacks (all minimums): 
Parcel D:
FY:  25’ (50’ along CR 700W)
SY:  6’ 

Lot Width:  
NA
Lot Size: 
NA
Living Area: 
NA
Perimeter Landscaping:  This project does not impact the previously approved perimeter landscaping and buffering that is in compliance with the approved PUD Ordinance. 
Lot Landscaping: This project is required to provide building foundation plantings and perimeter parking lot plantings.  The project is in compliance with the building foundation plantings and the Town is working with the petitioner on some minor alterations to its perimeter parking lot plantings due to the adjacent drainage easement.  
Architecture:  The pool-house is required to comply with the exterior material requirements of the PUD.  The proposed pool-house features brick, stone, and fiber cement siding, and therefore is in compliance. 
Lighting: The PUD does not include any specific requirements for amenity area lighting; however, the petitioner has provided up-lighting and pathway lighting near the front of the pool-house. 
Pedestrian Accessibility:  The petitioner’s plan shows a sidewalk connecting the pool-house and parking lot to the development’s internal sidewalk system.  The proposal is in compliance. 
Pool Enclosure: State Building Code requires fencing around pools.  The determination of whether or not this fence complies with Indiana Building Code will be left to the Town’s Building Inspectors.  For the purposes of the Plan Commission’s review, we are charged with determining compliance with the Zoning Ordinance.  The proposed fence is in compliance.  

Technical Advisory Committee (TAC)


The project went to TAC on November 7, 2019 and received a number of comments.  All comments applicable to the Plan Commission’s review have been addressed.  The petitioner will continue to work with staff on addressing stormwater comments.
Staff Comments:
Staff is finalizing one last landscaping comment (as noted above) with the petitioner and we expect the revision to be made prior to the meeting on Tuesday.  Staff will confirm receipt of that revision at the meeting, at which point staff will be in full support of this petition and recommend approval.  Following discussion the Commission can motion to provide (a) approval, (b) continuance, or (c) denial. 
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